

16 March 2015

Dear Mr Wilson

National launch of Education Scotland's report on the technologies impact review: 'Building society; young people's experiences and outcomes in the technologies'.

Celtic Park, Glasgow, 9 March 2015

I am writing to thank you for your cooperation in releasing Helen Hunter to take part in the above event, and to share with you how well she performed for this national launch. The performance was superb, and included both a dance and a poem interpreting the technologies. Helen's contribution was intended to add colour and drama to the event, and to challenge some of the stereotypes of creativity, and it achieved those objectives in full. Several delegates described the piece as inspirational and that term also featured a number of times on Twitter. It was easy to see they were excited and delighted by their experience and achievement, in front of around 180 delegates from education, business and government, and they should be very proud of their contribution.

I have also written to Helen herself, and I will close by thanking you again for your support for this event.

Yours sincerely

Bill Geddes

Bill Geddes HM Inspector

